
MASSACHUSETTS ASSOCIATION OF PUBLIC PURCHASING OFFICIALS 

(MAPPO) 
 

MEETING MINUTES 

December 19, 2012 at Asa Waters Mansion, Millbury 
 

Officers Present 

David Geanakakis, President 

Mary Delaney, Vice President 

Thomas Watkins, Co-Treasurer 

David Gelineau, Co-Treasurer 

 

Officers Absent 

Sarah Stanton, Secretary 

 

New Members Attending 

Maureen Doherty, Stoughton and Rick Bedard, Millbury who are both returning members 

 

Guests Attending 

Fred Sleeper, guest of Beverly Sleeper; Kathy Rappa, guest of Monica Ford 

 

Tour 

Prior to the meeting, guests were treated to a tour of the mansion and greetings from Millbury Town 

Manager, Robert Spain who welcomed everyone and spoke briefly on Millbury’s history. 

 

Business Meeting 

President Dave Geanakakis opened the meeting at 11:30 am then welcomed everyone and thanked Joyce 

(Ostrowski) Sampson for hosting the meeting.  

 

New members and guests were welcomed. 

 

Announcements 

Dave Geanakakis announced the next meeting will be held in Brockton at the Shaw’s Center and hosted 

by Michael Bandis and Michael Morris. 

 

Dave Geanakakis informed members that the organization will be purchasing a projector and public 

announcement system for use at our monthly meetings.  

 

Stacey Wikar of MHEC asked members to give her input/comments on the upcoming Athletic Supplies 

bid that MHEC will be putting out. Members may email Stacey at staceywikar@mhec.net. 

 

Sheryl Levenson announced that retired member, Elaine Shola is doing well after recentsurgery. Members 

wish Elaine well and hope to see her back at meetings soon. 

 

Minutes 

Passed over. 

 

Treasurer’s Report 

Treasurer, Tom Watkins reported that the current balance in our account is $29,145 and all accounts are 

current. 

 

Recognitions 
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Dave Geanakakis mentioned how wonderful it was to have some retired members with us for this meeting 

and thanked them for coming. 

 

Other Business and Member’s Agenda Items 

None 

 

Meeting Adjourned 

President, David Geanakakis closed the meeting at 1:00 pm. 

 

Social 

Members lingered to enjoy the Annual Yankee Swap. Elves Jim McGrath and Bill McGowan reviewed 

the rules of swapping, had to place several play under review, and once again provided a successful event. 

A good time was had by all. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Mary A. Delaney, MAPPO Secretary 


